
Town of Chatham 
April 7, 2022 
Attendance: Tricia Pitman, William Briggs, Riley Pitman, Jason Eastman,  
Bert Weiss 
 
Minutes to March, 2022 meeting approved as written. 
Signed vouchers. 
Signed MS-232 
Went over MS-123, Appointed those that need to be reappointed. 
Deputy tax collector / town clerk: Kendra Anderson 
Planning Board: Jason Eastman, Robert Farnham and Lori Bacon-Weir 
Conservation Commission: William Briggs 
Health Officer: Riley Pitman 
Public Welfare Officer: Riley Pitman 
Emergency Mgmt. Director: William Briggs 
The Selectmen updated the Welfare manual. They increased the 
amount for food to 80 dollars per week and 20 dollars per extra person. 
An abatement for Jefferson Allen was granted for 2019 tax year. 
The Department of Revenue Timber tax division will be called and 
asked if it is ok for Western Maine Timberlands to have an extension on 
the cut they are doing. 
Kimball Lake Shores update; Riley will check to make sure all trash was 
removed from the Johnson property. 
The DOT report is due. The roads must be updated to reflect the 
change in the name of the Dewin Road in South Chatham. 
The Elderly Exemption application is on hold until more information is 
gathered. 
Bob Crowley will be notified that the bushes that were in the cemetery 
prior to the new guidelines are grandfathered and do not need to be 
removed. 
Burt Weiss spoke with the Selectmen about signing an agreement and 
paying up to 10,000 dollars to join the Maine Broadband group. The 
Selectmen voted against signing the agreement at this time.  



Riley Pitman brought up a concern that many people living in South 
Chatham have about the Stow portion of the road leading from North 
Fryeburg to South Chatham. The matter was discussed and a suggestion 
was made to contact the Fire department and the town of Stow. Riley 
will let the people know. 
Jason Eastman updated primax and updated the 211 listing. 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Patricia Pitman 
  
 


